
 

 

East Cocalico Township 

Recreation Board Meeting 
 

AGENDA 
 

HELD AT THE EAST COCALICO TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 100 HILL ROAD, DENVER, PA 17517 

NEXT RECREATION BOARD MEETING:  TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2017 at 7:00 PM  

Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

 

 MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:00 PM 

 

 WELCOME: Ralph Buckles appointed to the Recreation Board at the 1/3/17 Board of Supervisors Meeting 

 

 ORGANIZATION: Chairman, Vice Chairman, Secretary. 

 

 PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

 APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   Tuesday, October 18, 2016 

 

 PARKS DISCUSSION: 

Carriage Hill 

Fishing Creek 

Hill Road 

Old Homestead 

Stoney Point 

Reamstown Pool 

Wabash Landing 

 

 OTHER BUSINESS: 

 

 RECREATION BOARD COMMENTS: 

 

 SUPERVISOR COMMENTS: 

 

 INTERIM MANAGER COMMENTS: 

 

 ADJOURN 
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The regularly advertised meeting of the East Cocalico Township Recreation Board was called to order on 

Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 7:00pm held at the East Cocalico Township Municipal Building, 100 Hill 

Rd., Denver, PA 17517. 

 

ATTENDANCE: 
 

Recreation Board:  Chairman Jim Brossman, Vice Chairman Curtis High, Secretary Joe Becker, 

  and Ralph Buckles 

 

Township Supervisor:  Alan R. Fry 

 

Township Manager:  None 

 

Visitors:  Jeff Mitchell, Brian Wise, and Bob Hurst 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER: Ralph Buckles. 

 

ORGANIZATION: Appointments for Chairman, Vice Chairman, and Secretary. 

 

MOTION: Vice Chairman High made a motion, seconded by Joe Becker, to appoint Jim Brossman as 

Chairman of the East Cocalico Township Recreation Board. There were no questions. Motion carried. 

(3/0) 

 

MOTION: Ralph Buckles made a motion, seconded by Chairman Brossman, to appoint Curtis High as 

Vice Chairman of the East Cocalico Township Recreation Board. There were no questions. Motion 

carried. (3/0) 

 

MOTION: Ralph Buckles made a motion, seconded by Chairman Brossman, to appoint Joe Becker as 

Secretary of the East Cocalico Township Recreation Board. There were no questions. Motion carried. 

(3/0) 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Mr. Mitchell discussed the deficit of the Reamstown Pool, and suggested that by 

people paying an approximately $50 for a Park Hopper (or Fast Pass, which would allow people to go to 

the Adamstown and Denver pools as well. Mr. Mitchell stated that he discussed this with both Adamstown 

and Denver Borough and they noted they would be willing to sit down and talk about it. Discussions held 

on the 2017 pool rates, the costs of the surrounding pools, discussions held concerning the possibility of 

the pool grounds to be mowed by a lifeguard during their non-busy times, discussed recommending to the 

Supervisors increasing the costs, and the possibility of business banners placed on the pool fence for a cost 

from the business.  It was noted that the Recreation Board is in charge of making recommendations about 

the Reamstown Pool to the Board of Supervisors. Chairman Brossman recommended general discussions 

at a Board of Supervisors Meeting to go over the Reamstown pool numbers to help reducing the deficit. A 

list was generated of fundraising details and forward to the Board of Supervisors for review and 

consideration of placing an article in the Township Newsletter. Lengthy discussions continued. 

 

MOTION: Secretary Brossman made a motion, seconded by Vice Chairman High, to approve the 

Tuesday, October 18, 2016. No questions or comments were offered. Motion carried. (4/0) 
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 

MOTION: Secretary Becker made a motion, seconded by Vice Chairman High, to approve resending the 

suggestions to reduce the deficit of the pool to the Board of Supervisors. No questions or comments were 

offered. Motion carried. (4/0) 

 

DISCUSSION POINTS - PARK ITEMS: 
 

Carriage Hill: It was noted that a resident is not interested in doing the park because of activity at night, 

however ordinances do not allow activity past a certain hour unless a special activity was preapproved. 

Fishing Creek Park: Tree was taken down. Survey done for all residents  

Hill Road Park: Nothing to report. 

Old Homestead Park: Pickle Ball court is complete. 

Stoney Pointe Park: Mr. Fry stated that as soon as Spring starts he will take on the initiative for the park. 

To be surveyed as weather permits. 

Reamstown Pool Park: Nothing to report. 

Wabash Landing Neighborhood Park: Nothing to report. 

 

RECREATION BOARD COMMENTS: Nothing more to report. 

 

TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR: The next Recreation Board Meeting the soccer group has intention of 

coming. 

 

TOWNSHIP MANAGER:  NA. 

 

NEXT RECREATION BOARD MEETING: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 7pm - Township 

Municipal Building. 

 

MOTION: Secretary Becker made a motion, seconded by Chairman Brossman to adjourn the meeting at 

7:55 p.m. No questions or comments were offered. Motion carried unanimously. (5/0) 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Joe Becker, Secretary 


